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Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety Please complete all of the below: 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a 
distance of at least 25 metres? 

88% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, 
backstroke and breaststroke]? 

64% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? 33% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming 
but this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this 
way? 

No 

Key achievements to date: Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need: 

 Subscribed to Hunts School Sports Partnership (HSSP) to increase confidence, 
knowledge and skills of staff in EYFS, Y1, Y2, Y3, Y5 and Y6 in teaching PE and 
sport as well as supporting the subject lead. 
Holywell teams competed and achieved well in a wide range of inter and intra     
tournaments and competitions: rugby, football, netball, cross country, 
athletics. Most notable celebration was getting through to County Netball 
Finals as a small school. 
Golden Mile and Dance introduced and embedded three times weekly. Daily 
Physical Activity (DPA) increased due to this.  
HSSP – ‘Active Me’ Y5 after school club to train leaders for playtimes and 
lunchtimes.  
Duke of Cambridge Award for Year 4 to combine practical and reflective 
learning through classroom-based and outdoor activities to develop 
character, resilience, compassion, courage, teamwork and problem solving 
skills. 
Awarded Silver Award for School Games in July 2018.  
Outdoor Gym equipment fitted during August 2018 on school playing field for 
use in lessons, break and lunchtimes. 

To increase DPA by increasing the frequency of Golden Mile to daily and 
within the school day to achieve recommendation for primary schools by DfE. 
 To support this by investigating how much an all-weather running track 
would cost to install. 
 To improve the playground surface by adding colourful and relevant markings 
for use in lessons, break and lunchtimes. 
 To further increase confidence, knowledge and skills of staff by subscribing to 
HSSP and receiving their curriculum support. 
To use HSSP subscription to gain entry to local tournaments and 
competitions, to support Sports Day and to run a 6 week athletics after school 
club. 
 Subject leadership to be supported by an additional member of staff. 

Holywell C of E Primary School PE and Sport Premium Funding Report 2018-19 
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Academic Year: 2018/19 Total fund allocated: £15, 926 Date Updated: 26.7.19  

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that 
primary school children undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school 

Percentage of total allocation: 

31% 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

To extend the Golden Mile to four 
times weekly to improve the overall 
fitness and stamina of pupils and  
increase participation of outdoor 
activity by all children. 
 
Weekly Golden Dance sessions in hall 
for whole school to improve the 
overall fitness and stamina of pupils. 

 

 To increase the frequency of the 
Golden Mile to increase Daily 
Physical Activity.   
 
Subject lead presented proposal for 
installation of a running track to 
Holywell School Association (HSA) 
to ask for their financial support.  
Research cost of installing all-
weather track – three companies to 
survey and submit quotes. 
Quote 1 £8, 899  
Quote 2 £10,200 
Quote 3 £11, 980 
Quote 4 £10,668 
 
 

£5000  From September all classes from 
Y1-Y6 run the Golden Mile four 
times/ week and take part in the 
Golden Dance on Fridays.  
HSA have agreed to contribute 
50% of total cost of track. 
Finance Officer, PE Subject Lead 
and HSA have chosen company 
to install track. 
Registered school with ‘Daily 
Mile County Recognition 
Scheme’ for Cambs and 
Peterborough. 
 Daily Mile Fence Banner 
presented to school, displayed. 
100% of children from Y1 to Y6 
are engaged in increased 
outdoor physical activity four 
times/week. 
100% of EYFS children are in 
regular outdoor physical activity 
daily. 

To continue with the Daily Mile 
and weekly Golden Dance.  
 
September 2019 
Meet with HSA and SLT to 
make final options with chosen 
company for track. 
 
Oct half term 2019 all-weather 
track to be installed. 
 
To audit current equipment for 
play leaders and then to order 
additional items to improve 
provision for physical activity at 
break and lunchtimes.   
 

Key indicator 2: The profile of Physical Education, Sport and Physical Activity (PESPA) being raised across the school as a tool 
for whole school improvement 

Percentage of total allocation: 

6.5% 

School focus with clarity on 
intended impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 
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Lunchtime supervisors are visible and 
actively promoting physical activity. 

Purchase brightly coloured tabards. 
 
Increase provision of equipment  

£20.00 
 
£140.00 
 
 

All supervisors wearing coloured 
tabards for easy identification.  

Equipment ordered (stacking 
cups x 3 sets) 

To use HSSP subscription for 
next year to run an ‘Active Me’ 
lunchtime club for targeted 
children not making enough 
progress. 

To improve the playground surface 
by adding colourful and relevant 
markings for use in lessons, break 
and lunchtimes, and after school 
clubs. 

Seek quotes for updating 
playground markings for courts and 
pitches. 
Organise external company to 
update playground with multi-
purpose netball court with three 
integral pitches for use in other 
sports. 

£885.00  Netball court and integral 
pitches is used in lessons and 
intra-competitions across school. 
Netball court is used all year for 
weekly netball after school club 
and friendly matches. 
Greatly improves ability to play 
according to rules because court 
is now easily seen. 

New markings are more 
durable so will last longer. 
 
Next step – use fund to further 
update markings. 

To increase participation in local 
competitions and tournaments. 
  
 

Subscribe to HSSP for year. 
 
Regular newsletters celebrate  
 
School Games Award – collect data 
and aim for next award. 
 

Part of annual 
subscription to 
HSSP – see key 
indicator 3 for 
funding 
allocated. 
 
Part of HLTA 
salary see key 
indicator 4 for 
funding 
allocated. 

Bronze Level Membership for 
whole year. 
HSSP Competition Calendar for 
2018-19 used to book 
competitions and tournaments. 
CF to take lead on School Games 
Award – writing blog and 
updating website with impact 
and evidence. 
 

School Games Award applied 
for on 24.7.19. 
 
Next step – to subscribe to 
HSSP and to aim to improve our 
level of School Games Award 
for 2019-20 by increasing the 
range of sports competed in by 
assigning a range to each year 
group in consultation with class 
teachers. 
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Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport Percentage of total allocation: 

31% 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

To raise the quality of teaching in 
Physical Education and Sport.  
Develop knowledge, skills and 
confidence to teach the whole child 
through physical education and 
school sport.  
 

Subscribe to HSSP. 
HSSP provided specialist Physical 
Education Teacher (QTS) & Sports 
coach half a day a week of one to 
one curriculum support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

£4000 CPD in all year groups across 
school led by HSSP has led to 
increased confidence and 
knowledge to teach 
EYFS: Wake and Shake (Spring 1) 
Y1: Athletics (Summer 2) 
Y2: Dance (Autumn 1) 
Y3: Athletics (Summer 2) 
Y4: Gym (Spring 1) 
Y5: Rugby (Autumn 1) 
Y6: Dance (Spring 1) 
See teacher evaluation 
documents for all CPD – copies 
sent to HSSP. 
Y6 Mexican Dance used in opening 
ceremony to Sports Day in the 
Summer Term. 

Teachers will continue to use 
the knowledge and skills 
developed thus contributing to 
increased confidence to teach 
PE in coming years. 
 
Subscribe to HSSP next year. 
 
All staff to store planning into 
‘staff share’ for future CPD for 
colleagues. 
 
 

To contribute to the professional 
development of the Y5 teacher to 
support high quality swimming and 
water safety lessons for her pupils.  

Book teacher onto swimming 
course. 

Course £150 
Supply £180 

Y5 teacher attended course and 
has improved her knowledge, 
confidence and skills for teaching 
swimming. 

 Swimming will be taught in 
same year group next year. 
 

Y5 teachers to feel more confident 
through increased knowledge of how 
to teach dance linked to a topic. 
 

Employ a specialist Dance teacher 
to teach first lesson of unit linked 
to cross curricular topic (Autumn 2 
Y5 Topic ‘Scream Machine’) 

£30 
 

Y5 teacher feels that by having a 
high impact start to the unit the 
children will be inspired and 
enthused to maintain the level of 
skill learnt when choreographing 
their own phrases.  
 

 Teacher then used all key 
vocab that was introduced in 
first lesson and embedded it in 
subsequent lessons. 
Photos and video on ‘staff 
share’ to support other 
teachers when teaching same 
topic in coming years. 
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To use the current edition of Safe 
Practice - ‘Safe Practice: in Physical 
Education, School Sport and Physical 
Activity’ to support subject leads. 

Order current edition of safe 
practice book. 

£51.96 Subject lead has used this book to 
help us as a school protect our 
pupils and herself from potential 
risks.  

The resource contains 
extensive information about 
what is considered best 
practice and will continue to 
provide support for the subject 
lead, SLT and other colleagues.  

To increase confidence, knowledge 
and skills of an HLTA training to be a 
teacher in teaching PE and sport to 
pupils in her class. 

HLTA attends a PE course for NQT. 
 

£125  HLTA has evaluated impact on 
course evaluation form – it states 
an increased level of knowledge 
and skills being developed as a 
direct result of course. 

 Course has contributed to 
HLTA’s year 1 training to 
become a qualified teacher. 

For subject lead to attend ‘Primary PE 
Coordinator Network Meeting. 
For subject lead to attend ‘Primary 
Assessment of PE’ course. 

Book assessment course (28.2.19) 
Book network meeting (21.3.19) 
Supply cover for class. 

£105 
£65 
£180 

Lead assessment staff meeting. 
Updated all staff with information 
gained from network meeting. 
 

 Next steps: support staff to 
understand how to assess PE 
accurately. 
For PE Coordinator – to have 
regular release time for 
management, planning and 
organisation of whole school 
Physical Education. 

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils Percentage of total allocation: 

18% 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

To offer a wider range of sports and 
activities for pupils as after school 
clubs and an HLTA is employed to 
lead this. 
 
 

Pay salary for HLTA Clubs Co-
ordinator to organise and lead 
registers, first aid and supervision 
of children at start and end of 
sessions. 
 

£240.34/month New for this year – weekly: 
Two different external providers 
run KS1 multi-skills and KS2 
football clubs as well as a  
Tag Rugby Club (following success 
of rugby tournament) and a 
cricket club. 
Attendance at sports clubs has 
increased this year by 30.38% 
2017-2018 237 children attended  
2018-2019 309 children attended 

Review current provider and 
further increase number of 
children attending clubs. 
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For all pupils to take part in Sports 
Day with wider range of sports and 
activities provided. 

Hire of sports equipment and PA 
system from HSSP library for 
Sports Day July 2019. 
 

Part of annual 
subscription to 
HSSP – see key 
indicator 3 for 
funding 
allocated. 
  

 Wider range of equipment used. 
Sports Day a success – see school 
newsletter. 
 

Use deputy’s evaluation of 
Sports Day for suggested next 
steps. 

Key indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport Percentage of total allocation: 

12% 

School focus with clarity on intended 
impact on pupils: 

Actions to achieve: Funding 
allocated: 

Evidence and impact: Sustainability and suggested 
next steps: 

Holywell School enters more teams 
into more competitions and 
tournaments to increase numbers of 
pupils participating in competitive 
sport. 
 

 Subscribe to HSSP for entry School 
Games and other tournaments and 
competitions. 
 
 
 
Subscribe to Hunts FA 
 
Transport to and from competitive 
events booked and paid for from 
fund. 
 

Part of annual 
subscription to 
HSSP – see key 
indicator 3 for 
funding 
allocated. 
£20.00 
 
£125.00 
£60.00 
£110.00 
£125.00 
£150.00 

All Year 6 pupils participated in 
the annual tag rugby tournament 
held at Hinchingbrooke School. 
Y6 and Y5 football teams entered 
in several Hunts FA tournaments. 
Y4/5/6 Cross Country Competition 
Two girls teams (25th and 88th out 
of 123) and two boys teams – 
highest placing ever with one boys 
team coming 10th out of 136 and 
the other 38th. 
High Fives Netball tournament – 
two teams entered. (Y4/5/6) 
Y6 Cricket Team entered and won 
HSSP competition, then competed 
in area final. 
Four Y6 teams entered ‘Quadkids’ 
Athletics Competition – invited to 
compete in area final, came 
second in Small Schools section. 

Cross-reference LTP with new 
HSSP Competition schedule for 
2019-20 and ask for 
commitment from most year 
groups to enter a competition, 
particularly lower KS2 and KS1 
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To design and order a new school 
team kit in a range of sizes.  

 Design and order new team kit in 
school colours with Holywell 
School name on. 

£800.05 
 
£500 allocated 
for spend on 
more team kit in 
September 

Pupils now have a new school 
team kit to wear which is fit for 
purpose for a range of competitive 
sports and is designed to make 
pupils feel proud to represent 
Holywell School as well as being 
easily identifiable on and off the 
pitch. 
New kit is worn at most 
competitions, photos displayed in 
school, posted on Facebook. 
Photos of teams are included in 
the regular PE and Sport 
Newsletters thus celebrating 
teams’ achievements. 

 School team kit will last a 
number of years. 
Next step – order more kit 
because increased numbers of 
children are competing and we 
currently do not have enough 
kit to use.  

To use members of the school 
community to support entries into 
competitive sport opportunities. 

 Include requests for volunteers 
regularly in PE and Sports 
Newsletters so that pupils can 
enter intra-competitions with 
relevant support. 
Buy thank you gifts for volunteer 
coaches and parents who referee 
at tournaments and competitions. 
 
Buy medals for Cross Country 
Competition 

 
 
 
 
 
£11.50 
£29.95 
£8.00 
 
£23.20 

Every newsletter during the year 
asks for volunteers to run after 
school clubs and referee at 
competitions. 
Parents run two clubs – Netball 
and Cross Country. 
Parents refereed and coached 
teams at all football tournaments. 
 
Medal bought and awarded to 
children  

 To continue to use 
newsletters to ask for 
volunteers and to thank them 
when they have supported us. 

 


